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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 8th October 2009 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by SKT 12th October 2009

Present: Patrick Kenlock, Glen Thimblethorpe, David Lynch, Sarah Jarrold, Cllr Bill Knowles, Cllr Bill Quinton, Debbie Owen IBC, Sam Teague IBC.

Apologies: Dean Middleton, Helen Oldfield, Paul Russell, Cllr Judy Terry, Eddie Peters IBC, Cllr Liz Harsant, Cllr John Cook, and Cllr John Mowles.

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome

Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone no introductions were made. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Agreed

3. Updates 

3.1  Meeting

Survey 

· Surrounding community survey in a 10 minutes walk from the park, to determine support for Friends visions for the park's improvements was continued before the meeting by Sarah Jarrold, Sam Teague, Cllrs Quniton  and Knowles.

· Sarah Jarrold summarised her schools and park users consultation so far.

· Cllrs. Knowles, Cook and Quniton are doing a consultation survey next week, ST to provide 400 surveys folded in 3 by Monday noon (and alter survey for Priory Centre drop point – with returns box for same). 

· Agreed to consult the Murrayside Centre Boxing Club, and ask for aid from others including: Simon Harper (Coppleston School link), Andy Marshall of Murrayside Primary (Holywells School link), Paul Russell (Clifford Road School link), and ST to approach Rosehill School (- who are the Governors? Do they have Sports Days at Murray Park?).

· Friends to carry out the survey, with Glen Thimblethorpe as co-ordinator, provided map of streets to be done and surveys by ST. 

· Agreed that survey should be complete by next meeting. Patrick Kenlock agreed to analyse information and translate to a data-base on the web.

Bid drafting

· PK created a shared Google document and has updated it with information collated by ST on vision text so far.

· PK also suggested creating a web Blog for Murray Park Friends, and that the survey should go on-line.

· GT suggested a Face-book page too, with notice board supporting info.

· GT offered to do a cost-benefit analysis of proposed improvements vision.

· Demographics required – Cllr Knowles suggested contacting Wendy Jones, Head of Murrayside School (where he is a Governor). ST to source IBC sources, Cllr Knowles and Quinton for Safer Neighbourhoods Team info, SJ for the Library.

· Others who should be consulted includes Sound Room users at Murrayside Community Centre and Jumpers for Goal Posts scheme.

· PK mentioned a young person's development company Jabadeo (?) who may be able to supply independent research facts for the bid.

· ST was asked to check progress of the independent Sports Needs Analysis and see if a preview might be possible for the next meeting.

· Quotes are always a winner, especially from a survey or user of the park, ‘why you should invest in this project is...’

· The 'leap frog' or 'chunks' funding approach may be necessary, it is easier to get smaller amounts of funding – e.g. If the survey highlighted a play area fence as desired by the community (which is suspected so far) and the Friends could secure external funds for installation then locals would see the rest of the vision as achievable and hopefully help.

· ST additionally confirmed again, that the only support IBC would be able to make towards the Friends vision would be in-kind aid in the form of staff support at the present time, capital funding is not available due to the current credit crunch.

· ST was asked to cost up play area fencing.

· The end product of the bid needs to be realistic.

4. AOB and date of next meeting

· AOB

4.1 The surface condition of Murray Road been reported to Ian Booth of IBC, and is on the S.E. Councilor's Agenda.

4.2 The closed off tennis courts have fence holes and are glass covered.

4.3 SJ has put £1 in for the web site.

· Next meetings: 

12th November 2009 

10th December 2009 

Requested dates in the future (only able to book for each 3 months, and booking forms sent out towards the end of each quarter): 

7th January 2010 

11th February 2010

11th March 2010.

